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21st March 2018 

Fixed Penalty Notice - Every School Day Counts 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of Castle Hill Primary, 

As you know we always try to be reasonable and sensitive to requests for exceptional periods of leave or late arrivals in 

school. However, we still have a minority of parents who possibly do not understand the law. We wish to remind you 

that we have no flexibility and have to implement Government and County policy in this critical area of your child’s 

education. Hence we are re-issuing the guidance in the hope of 100% support from all concerned. 

The Education Act of 1996 gives powers to the local authority and headteachers to issue Penalty Notices in 

circumstances where a child fails to attend regularly at their registered school. Castle Hill Primary School will implement 

the use of Fixed Penalty Notices for unauthorised absences from school where such absence meet the criteria set out by 

Hampshire County Council. This will include penalty notices being issued for any unauthorised absence requests forms 

that have already been handed in, but where the absence has yet to take place. 

The criteria for issuing Fixed Penalty Notices are contained in the Hampshire Local Code of Conduct, a copy of which can 

be found on the school website http://www.castlehillprimary.net/web/attendance/342671. We have also included the 

FAQ’s at the end of this letter for your convenience. 

Regular and punctual attendance at school is a legal requirement, as well as essential if your children are to maximise 

their educational opportunities. There is much research which demonstrates the links between regular attendance at 

school and academic achievement – the more a pupil attends the more they can achieve. If your child has two weeks off 

or a number of odd day’s absence from school over a sustained period of time, those days cannot be recovered, the 

learning is missed and your child will be in danger of falling behind and not achieving their full potential. 

 

It is important that we work in partnership with you to ensure that good attendance is maintained throughout the 

school year. Therefore, it is essential that you support the school by:  

 Ensuring that your child/children attend regularly and arrive punctually.  

 Informing the school on any absence. Some indication should be given of the likely length of the absence.  

 Providing a dated note explaining the absence when your son/daughter returns to school if the information has 

not been communicated by other means.  

 Avoiding the organisation of a family holiday during school time.  

 Completing a ‘request for authorised absence for school due to exceptional circumstances’ for any term time 

leave. 
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In the case of unauthorised leave during term time, you will receive a letter refusing the term time leave application. 

The refusal letter will be regarded as a formal warning of a penalty notice. If you then take the decision to remove  

 

your child from school for the purpose of the holiday, a penalty notice will be issued upon your child’s return to school 

immediately following the period of unauthorised absence. 

 

We thank you for your continued support and understanding. 

 

Kind Regards 

 

      
 

Mr John DF Martin     Mr G Train 

Head teacher      Chair of Governors 

 

 

FIXED PENALTY NOTICES – FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 

Penalty Notices and the Education Act 1996 

Section 444A of the Act gives powers to the local authority, and headteachers to issue Penalty Notices in circumstances 

where it is believed that a person has committed an offence under Section 444(1); that is, where a child fails to attend 

regularly at their registered school. 

 

What is a Penalty Notice?  

A Penalty Notice is a fine which may be issued as an alternative to prosecution. If it is paid it does not require a court 

appearance and does not result in a criminal record.  

 

Who can be issued with a Penalty Notice?  

Where absence warrants the issuing of a Penalty Notice, each individual parent/carer can be issued with one Penalty 

Notice for each of their children with unauthorised absence.  

 

What if my child has further unauthorised absence from school?  

If you pay the Penalty Notice and your child has further unauthorised absences additional legal action will be taken. For 

example, in the event that a Penalty Notice has previously been served to you due to unauthorised holiday, should your 

child have any future unauthorised leave this will result in further legal action for you, such as prosecution or an 

Education Supervision Order.  

 

How is a Penalty Notice issued and how much is the fine?  

Penalty Notices are either posted to your home or delivered to you by hand. Each Penalty Notice fine is £60 if paid 

within 21 days of the date of posting and £120 if paid after this but within 28 days of the date of posting.  

 

When are they issued?  

As set down by the Department for Education, Penalty Notices can be issued for unauthorised absence. In Hampshire, 

Penalty Notices are issued when a pupil has had 10 or more half-day sessions (equivalent to five school days) of 

unauthorised absence, in any 10 school week period; or one or more unauthorised absences during a public exam, 

assessment or test (where the dates have been published).  
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Unauthorised absence is absence not approved by the school and will be coded on your child’s attendance record as 

one of the following:  

O – unauthorised absence  

U – late after close of registration  

G – non-approved leave of absence (holiday).  

 

Is a warning given?  

For unauthorised leave of absence or during public exams, assessment and testing the school will provide warning of a 

Penalty Notice in its school policy, or through letters, newsletters, the school website, and the leave of absence request 

form. 

In such cases a Penalty Notice can be issued without further warning. If your child has an ongoing pattern of 

unauthorised absence then you will receive a written warning of the possibility of a Penalty Notice being issued. This 

warning will advise you about the extent of your child’s absence and warn you that if your child’s attendance does not 

show a significant improvement and if this improvement is not maintained thereafter, a Penalty Notice may be issued 

without further warning. 

 

Is there an appeal process?  

There is no statutory right of appeal. Once a Penalty Notice has been issued, it can only be withdrawn if it can be shown 

that it was issued in error.  

 

How do I pay?  

Details of payment arrangements are included in the Penalty Notice. You must ensure that you include your Penalty 

Notice reference number on any payment method so the payment can be tracked. Failure to do so may result in the 

Penalty Notice being recorded as unpaid. Full payment is required within the 21 days or 28 days’ timescales. Payment in 

part or by instalments is not possible. Late payments cannot be accepted and the Penalty Notice is recorded as unpaid.  

 

What happens if I do not pay?  

You will have up to 21 days at £60 or 28 days at £120 from the date of posting to pay the Penalty Notice in full. If you fail 

to do so, the local authority is required, by law, to commence proceedings in the Magistrates’ Court for the original 

offence of poor school attendance. If convicted of this offence under the Education Act 1996 there are a number of 

possible sentences, including a fine of up to £1,000 (in the case of a prosecution under section 444(1)) or a fine of up to 

£2,500 and/or a period of up to three months’ imprisonment (in the case of a prosecution under section 444(1A)).  

 

Can I get help if my child is not attending school?  

Yes. The school is available to provide advice and support and signpost you to other support agencies in the locality. 
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